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3 September 2020 
 
Hon Greg Hunt MP 
Minister for Health 
PO Box 6022 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 
via email: greg.hunt.mp@aph.gov.au 
Cc: joanne.tester@health.gov.au 
 
Dear Minister Hunt 
 
We are writing to you to express our ongoing concerns regarding the 1 August changes to cardiac 
diagnostic services on the Medicare Benefits Schedule (MBS) resulting from the MBS Review. 
 
Several of the changes will significantly reduce patients’ access to prompt and appropriate cardiac 
diagnostic services. Patients who have previously received cardiac diagnostic  services by a general 
practitioner, nuclear medicine specialist or pathologist are either no longer funded to receive 
those services, will face higher out of pocket costs, or will only access those services in limited 
circumstances.  
 
These changes have occurred through a fundamentally flawed review, consultation, and 
implementation process. Like many other MBS Review committees, membership of the Cardiac 
Clinical Committee was largely craft based and, as we are finding with other Review reports, this 
brought a particular lens to the work of the Committee.   
 
Insufficient regard was had for the range of other medical providers who are vital in providing 
comprehensive cardiac diagnostic services to patients. This includes general practitioners who are 
trained and experienced to provide the services that have now been restricted. They have a key 
role in being at the centre of a patient’s care and enabling timely access to care. Nuclear medicine 
specialists and pathologists (including those within admitted hospital settings) are now also 
restricted from providing care that is accepted as clinical best practice and that supports and 
complements the services of cardiologists. 
 
All our organisations have, at various points, raised significant concerns about the process followed 
in arriving at the final changes to the MBS cardiac diagnostic services. Specific advice was also 
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